
Meeting Minutes
THE REGULAR MEETING of the PLANNING BOARD of the Town of Cortlandt was conducted at the Town Hall, 1 Heady St., Cortlandt Manor, NY on Tuesday, April 3rd, 2012.  The meeting was called to order, and began with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Thomas A. Bianchi, acting chair presided and other members of the Board were in attendance as follows:




Loretta Taylor, Chair (absent)





John Bernard, Vice-Chairperson (absent)



Steven Kessler, Board Member 



Robert Foley, Board Member 
Jeff Rothfeder, Board Member 
Peter Daly, Board Member 


ALSO PRESENT:




John J. Klarl, Esq., Deputy Town Attorney

 



Ed Vergano, Town Engineer (absent)



Chris Kehoe, Deputy Director for Planning  



*



*



*
Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated as Chris said Chairperson Loretta Taylor is out ill but she is recuperating well.  She sends her regards and her regrets that she couldn’t be here tonight.  Our Vice Chair John Bernard is on a four month leave and I was the lucky person chosen to lead the Board tonight so you have me.



*



*



*
CHANGE TO THE AGENDA

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated we have one change to the agenda.  It’s a letter about Lou’s Corner Store.  We’re going to add it to the end of ‘correspondence’ so it would be item ‘c’ under ‘correspondence’.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated Chairman I move that we add the correspondence to the agenda at the end of ‘correspondence’ item letter ‘c’.

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 



*



*



*

ADOPTION OF THE MINUTES OF THE MEETINGS OF MARCH 6, 2012
Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated I need a motion to adopt the minutes of the March 6th meeting. 
Mr. Jeff Rothfeder stated I move that we adopt the minutes.

Seconded.

Mr. Robert Foley stated I’m submitting a few comments but I’m in favor.

With all in favor saying "aye." 



*



*



*
RESOLUTIONS
PB 10-11    a.
Application of Percy & Barbara Montes for the renewal of the Child Care Special Permit for a Child Care center located at 18 Radio Terrace as shown on a drawing entitled “Site Plan” prepared by Theodore Strauss, R.A. latest revision dated June 11, 2007.  (see prior PB 39-06)

Mr. Steven Kessler stated Mr. Chairman I move that we adopt Resolution 8-12 approving the renewal of the Special Permit.
Seconded.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated just let the applicant know that you need to come back in October of 2016 and the Special Permit expires in April of 2017.  

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated that’s one of the conditions in the Resolution.

Ms. Barbara Montes asked it’s a condition in the Resolution? Okay, I also wanted to ask; next time when we come before the Board, when we initially applied for this Permit we sent out the notices to a very large slew of people and I was hoping to reduce that to perhaps the abutting properties the third time around since no one really showed for the public hearing.  Would that be possible?

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated that’s a good point.  I talked about this with Ms. Montes.  If you recall, the first time this was done we went all up and down Dogwood about 50 - 60 people.  We’re only required to notify the immediately adjacent property owners but without direction, the second time we mailed it out to the 50 or 60 people again which is at the applicant’s expense.  We may not remember it in four years but if so directed I’ll only mail a notice to the immediately adjacent property owners. 

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi asked is that okay with everybody on the Board?  Okay.  

Board members agreed.

With all in favor saying "aye." 

PB 43-06    b.
Application of Michael Ryan for Final Plat Approval for a 3 lot major subdivision of a 4.33 acre parcel of property located on the west side of Watch Hill Road, at the intersection of John Alexander Drive, as shown on a final plat entitled “Subdivision Map prepared for Michael Ryan” prepared by William J. Simmons, L.S. latest revision dated February 9, 2012 and on a 4 page set of drawings entitled “Integrated Plot Plan” prepared by Timothy L. Cronin, III, P.E. latest revision dated December 21, 2011.

Mr. Robert Foley stated Mr. Chairman I make a motion that we approve Resolution 9-12 with the 7 conditions.  There may be an issue on condition number 6.  Is the applicant here?
Mr. Chris Kehoe asked Jim, did you talk to Ron at all?  He had mentioned to me that he was going to talk to Mr. Ryan about that one condition.

Mr. Jim Annicchiarico stated I thought there were two.  Which condition do you mean?

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi responded this is number 6; it says “prior to signing of the final plat, the applicant shall prepare and submit a restoration plan for the wetland.”

Mr. Jim Annicchiarico stated he has no problem with that.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated so that one’s fine.  Leave it alone.  That was the only one I talked to Ron about.

Mr. Jim Annicchiarico stated okay, I thought there were two.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi asked he had no problem with that?

Mr. Jim Annicchiarico responded no problem.

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated the Resolution passes.

*



*



*
CORRESPONDENCE
PB 20-06    a.
Letter dated March 14, 2012 from James W. Teed Jr. requesting the requesting the 4th 90-day time extension of Final Plat Approval for the Picciano Subdivision located on Maple Avenue.

Mr. Peter Daly stated Mr. Chairman I move that we adopt Resolution 10-12 approving the time extension.
Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 
PB 9-99     b.
Letter dated March 21, 2012 from Linda Whitehead, Esq. requesting the 2nd 90-day time extension of Final Plat Approval for the Furnace Dock Inc. Subdivision located on Furnace Dock Road.

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder stated Mr. Chairman I move that we approve Resolution 11-12 approving the extension.
Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

PB 0-00     c.
Letter from Ved Parkash.

Mr. Ved Parkash stated I’m the owner of Lou’s Corner recently renovated deli.  I want to put two tables, a few facing the deli on the right hand side.  I want to have an extra two tables because people are saying we don’t have a place to sit down and eat or anything.  I would really like to have two tables on the right hand side.  If anything needs to be done I’ll do it, it’s not a problem at all.
Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi asked when you say to the right, you’re talking about facing the store?

Mr. Ved Parkash responded facing the deli.  There’s an ice machine outside, next to that.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi asked next to the ice machine and then next to the fence?

Mr. Ved Parkash responded yes.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi asked so it would along the fence line you would add two tables?
Mr. Ved Parkash responded yes.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated we discussed this briefly at the work session.  You might have overheard some of what we discussed.  There’s a need for re-stripping of the parking lot because you’re going to be taking some parking spaces away I believe and we want to make sure that people know where they can park.  There’s also a need for something, some item of a bollard or planter to protect that area from traffic and cars that are driving around in that area.  So, you agree to do that to our satisfaction and engineer’s satisfaction?

Mr. Ved Parkash responded yes sir, no problem.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi asked any other item discussions on this?

Mr. Steven Kessler stated Mr. Chairman I move that we approve the addition of the two outdoor tables subject to Department of Technical Services’ approval as well.

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

Mr. Ved Parkash responded thank you.


*



*



*
PUBLIC HEARING (NEW)
PB 11-11    a.
Application of CRP Sanitation, for the property of 2 Bayview Road, LLC, for Site Development Plan Approval for the demolition of approximately 8,000 sq. ft. of an existing 10,300 sq. ft. one story block building and the construction of a 12,000 sq. ft. one story steel building (for a total building area of 14,300 sq. ft.) and for the parking of trucks and roll-off containers and for the renewal of a Special Permit for a Contractor’s Yard on a 6.388 acre parcel of property located at 2 Bayview Road as shown on a 2 page set of drawings entitled “Amended Site Plan for CRP Sanitation” prepared by Cronin Engineering latest revision dated January 25, 2012 (see prior PB 15-02).

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi asked that’s not the latest drawing?

Mr. Jim Annicchiarico responded no.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated the latest drawing was corrupted.  You can try.  You can go back there but it said it can’t open that file.
Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi asked could you identify yourself please?
Mr. Jim Annicchiarico responded Cronin Engineering.  The building is very similar to that.  Let me just try to point out the changes.  This line is taken straight across so that back rectangle of the building would not be there.  So, it’s actually a bit smaller than that.  

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi asked it’s a rectangle, strictly a rectangle?
Mr. Jim Annicchiarico responded it is strictly a rectangle, correct.  It was also shifted that way towards this building 14 feet to accommodate three full 14-foot wide garage door base at the front right here.  However, I believe those changes were reflected in the field when the building was staked out when you were at your site walk.

Mr. Chris Kehoe asked Jim, did you add any extra protection to that above-ground tank?

Mr. Jim Annicchiarico responded yes.  Right here is the diesel storage tank.  There are four bollards; one on each corner.  We added two bollards to the middle as we discussed at the site walk.  There will be bollards all around this building, pretty much on each side of every garage door bay, front and back and there will be some bollards along the corners of the building and anywhere where there’s an entrance basically.  Those are all reflected in the latest plans.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi asked I understand the elevation drawings have been submitted and reviewed by the…

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded yes, and they’re signed off on by Architecture…

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi asked Architectural Review?  So, they’ve been approved.  We did a site inspection on this a couple of months ago probably and I think, from my viewpoint, the site was in a lot better shape than it was previous times that we have seen it.  Thank you for cleaning it up.  Is there any other comments or discussion on the Board? 

Mr. Robert Foley stated Mr. Chairman I make a motion that we have a Resolution at our May 1st meeting.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated you should close the public hearing.  You should also just make sure no one else wants to speak about it first.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi asked is there anybody in the audience that would like to speak on this case?  There is no one so you can proceed with the motion.

Mr. Robert Foley stated I make a motion we close the public hearing.

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

Mr. Robert Foley stated and we have a Resolution prepared for May 1st.

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

Mr. Jim Annicchiarico stated thank you very much for your time.



*



*



*
OLD BUSINESS 
PB 7-09      a.
Letter dated February 22, 2012 from David Steinmetz, Esq. requesting the Planning Board amend PB Resolution 1-10 for the Yeshiva Ohr Hamier to eliminate the approved construction of an on-site wastewater treatment plant and permit the construction of an on-site pump station for a sewer line and a gravel service road to access the pump station for property located at 141 Furnace Woods Road  as shown on a drawing entitled “Site Plan” prepared by Daniel A. Ciarcia, P.E. dated February 21, 2012.

Mr. David Steinmetz stated very briefly Mr. Chairman.  We have a fairly simple application before the Board.  We’re eliminating the waste water treatment plant.  We’re putting in a sewer line that may ultimately provide connection capability for other properties.  We had hoped that this would not warrant a public hearing.  After discussing it with staff and in a spirit of full cooperation we understand that there will be a public hearing.  We appreciate the comments at the work session that it would be a focused public hearing on the limited issues before the Board.
Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated I think there were a couple of questions that came out of the last meeting in terms of – this is something you’re probably still be going to study but could you address the need to address the capacity of the proposed sewer line and you’ll be looking at that?

Mr. David Steinmetz responded Mr. Vergano and Mr. Ciarcia have already begun that discussion and we will let the engineers address that at the beginning of the public hearing session as well as the scheduling and timing issue that your Board had requested.  We’ll also – although Chair Taylor is not here, we’ve also started working with staff on the issues that have to be addressed in the new Resolution and we’ll have that completed before the May meeting as well.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated you did mention the timeline as you were referring to when you said the – okay thank you.  Anyone on the Board have any discussion points on this?  I think that the public hearing – we’re going to schedule a public hearing for this as you indicated for May 1st.  I think that the public hearing should focus on three items; what is being eliminated, what is being added to the site and the information on the sewer line as we had talked about so that the public can hear what the options are there, especially those that are located in the route where the sewer line would be located.  Is that okay?

Mr. David Steinmetz responded that’s perfectly fine.  That’s our understanding and we’re ready to proceed.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi asked any other points on this?

Mr. Peter Daly stated Mr. Chairman I move that we schedule a public hearing for May 1st on this matter with the restrictions that we’ve discussing as far as the scope of that public hearing.

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

PB 1-11      b.
Application of Croton Realty & Development Inc. for Preliminary Plat Approval and for Steep Slope, Wetland and Tree Removal Permits for a 27 lot major cluster subdivision, with a recreation parcel, of a 35.9 acre parcel of property located on the east side of Croton Avenue, approximately 400 feet north of Furnace Dock Road as shown on a drawing entitled “Subdivision Plan for Hanover Estates, Alternate 9” prepared by Timothy L. Cronin III, P.E. dated October 19, 2011 (see prior PB 14-83).

Mr. David Steinmetz stated from the law firm of Zarin and Steinmetz representing Croton Realty and the Hanover Estates proposed subdivision.  I know the Board conducted a fairly comprehensive site inspection this past weekend.  We’re pleased that you were all out there.  It’s also our understanding that you have scheduled a special, or will be scheduling a special meeting for April 26th, either before or after your work session to go through a detailed substantive discussion of the project.  We certainly plan to be there and hope that we will receive a draft of the proposed scope from Mr. Kehoe.  My client, as I indicated at the last meeting, has no objection to the Board’s adoption of a positive declaration.  We’re looking forward to beginning the SEQRA process in earnest with the Board and your consultants and hope that there can be a meaningful dialogue with the Board on April 26th.  We’re looking for some guidance, as I heard at the work session from your Board, on what the preference might be.  I have a very willing and open client in terms of how to proceed.  We know we’re going to have to study a number of alternatives under any circumstance regardless of what the preferred or base application is.  We’re ready to do that.  Our goal is to see you have that dialogue with us at the end of April.  Hopefully at the May meeting you’re in a position to adopt a proposed scope to put out to the public, decide whether you’re going to have a public scoping session and if so, have that conducted at the earliest possible date, I gather, in June.  The only thing I’m going to mention that you may not have discussed or thought about to the extent that the traffic is clearly an issue and I heard it was discussed by your Board during the site inspection and obviously were you to consider the recreational facility that we’ve been encouraged to study by others in the Town, a traffic study is going to be warranted.  I would ask that the Board, and I’ll remind you of this at the May meeting, we need to get your traffic consultant out there either at the end of May or at the beginning of June so that the traffic data can be accumulated before the close of schools.  That will allow the DEIS to be prepared and analyzed and drafted during the summer months and then we don’t have to worry about anybody on the Board or in the public saying “how come the Town’s traffic consultant didn’t gather traffic data during school?”  I just foreshadow that so that you all know we need to deal with that and between our office and Chris we can certainly make sure that that gets handled administratively but your Board should address that at your May meeting.
Mr. John Klarl stated Mr. Chairman just for the record, I’m looking at my file notes and I see at our last meeting we scheduled a special meeting for March – actually it was April 26th and we did so by a vote of 4 to 3 and we also talked about we’d discuss the scope then.  Actually, we were talking about setting up tonight – my notes reveal…

Mr. David Steinmetz stated it’s already been done…

Mr. John Klarl stated by a controversial 4 to 3 vote.  So, it’s been scheduled.

Mr. David Steinmetz stated procedurally tonight I think you were going to address the pos. dec.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi responded yes, what we’d like to do tonight is focus our discussion on reporting on the site visit.  

Mr. John Klarl stated on a limited basis you were saying.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated on a limited basis with all the other discussion that we needed to have on this case take place at the work session or the special meeting I should say so we don’t have to repeat things twice.  We’re also looking at a pos. dec. on this tonight and we’ll schedule the special meeting on April 26th.  Who would like to start on report of the site visit?

Mr. John Klarl responded we don’t have to schedule it because of the vote at our last meeting it was scheduled.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated so we don’t need to vote on that tonight.  Who would like to start on the report on the site visit?  Anyone?
Mr. Steven Kessler stated I can wait until the special meeting, that’s okay.  

Mr. Thom.as A. Bianchi stated just briefly do it tonight.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated a couple of things.  I think there needs to be – I’m concerned about the 25 foot buffer.  I think that’s not adequate between the Apple Hill development and the proposed development.  The dog park we’ve all talked about and we think that that probably is something that’s in a wetland buffer that probably doesn’t belong there and shouldn’t be there…

Mr. David Steinmetz stated that is not part of the application.  It’s no longer part of the application.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked oh, it’s no longer part of it?

Mr. David Steinmetz responded right.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated okay, that’s news.

Mr. David Steinmetz stated I thought Chris made mention of that earlier during the work session.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated not in so many words.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated we were told that it wasn’t going to be at the site visit but we still have a drawing that shows it on there.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated correct.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated the real question is, as you said David, is when we sit and around the table to decide on the appropriate alternatives to select for study in the DEIS.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated thank you Mr. Kessler.

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder stated I agree with the concern about the buffer and also the woodland to the north of the property – northeast, I’m concerned about what Coleman talks about the wildlife corridor and leaving that relatively untouched which of course would then cut, even in the cluster project, would cut into some of the houses there. 

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated I’m sure you’re aware and I think it’s mentioned that Coleman analyzed the conventional alternative but his comments still are reflective of that back corner needing some space.

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder stated yes but Steve was talking about 75 feet and that does go into some of the houses that are over there. 

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi asked does Mr. Coleman’s report talk about this alternative?

Mr. David Steinmetz responded he hasn’t seen it.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated he hasn’t seen this one so he’s referring – when we talk about the original 27 lot…

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated precisely because he has…

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder stated this pertains to this as well though.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated it does pertain to it.

Mr. Robert Foley stated this report was done in December.

Mr. Peter Daly stated my concern mostly is, I agree with Steve and Jeff, that a buffer is somewhat on the small side and that northeast corner is definitely something of concern.  There’s quite a lot of large tulip poplars up in there, in fact, I’d be kind of curious as to what their relative age is because I believe I saw on the EAF that it was declared there were no trees over a 100 years old which some of those are pretty large.  I think they might exceed 100, at least one or two here or there.  Other than that I’m concerned about steep slopes, in at least the conventional layout.  And that dog park, I’m glad that’s gone.

Mr. Robert Foley stated I thought the site visit went very well.  When you get up to Apple Hill coming from the property side, the applicant’s property, I could see why any access from there would not be doable because the right-of-way isn’t very wide there. It would change the character of that neighborhood.  I also feel that the buffer area between the back end of the neighbors on Apple Hill and your property should be made larger, wider.  When you’re up there and you see it, it needs to be made wider.  As you leave the site, the sight distance coming out of the existing entrance/exit it’s kind of iffy because of cars coming up around the bend and off that intersection coming north, come up on you pretty quick.  Now, maybe your boulevard entrance will be slightly north and may take care of that problem.

Mr. David Steinmetz stated we know we have to study that.

Mr. Robert Foley stated I wish there was another way, another access in and out of there to diffuse the traffic and have less impact at the one spot.  I think that’s basically it at this point.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated thank you.  I was at the site visit as well and I agree with everything that’s been said thus far, specifically the 25 foot buffer does concern me.  It’s very small.  It needs to be bigger and that affects lots 5, 6, 7 and 8 basically.  I think we talked a little bit about, I’m not sure who it was with that I spoke to, but a little bit about cutting the corners on lots 5 and 6, and 8 and 9 to increase that buffer somewhat in those areas because it does creep very quickly into the Apple Hill properties.  The vegetation area is not overwhelming.  It’s not very thick and when we determine where the property line that a proposed home owner would have there in clearing his land it was clear to me that the line of sight was still very clear right through the buffer and into the neighboring Apple Hill Estates.  Also, I’ll mention that lots 27 and 14 to me look like not to be in a very good position especially if we are going to consider a sports field and I’m not sure that’s a foregoing conclusion at this point but if that field should stay where it’s being proposed I would have a problem with lots 14 and 27.  In summary, I think the buffer, like everybody else said needs to be increased.  This is all relative to alternative 9 now I’m talking about just for the record.  We do need to decide on what we’re going to study, have you study a little bit more clearly.  We’ll discuss that at the special meeting.  I think a lot count needs to be verified on this.  The original 27 lot count needs to be reviewed by the Town Engineer.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated right, I did send him an e-mail to that effect and ultimately, whether it’s in a form of a memo or an e-mail he will confirm that it’s been done.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated one of the things I had requested that we have an agenda for the special meeting so we know what we’re going to discuss.  I understand it’s going to be a scoping document basically is that plus which alternatives we want to focus in on essentially.  On the question of the traffic consultant, is that something we can act on tonight to get going?  It sounds like it’s fairly urgent in terms of getting it scheduled and done by the end of May or June?

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded yes, as long as you’re aware of the discussion.  I will talk to Ed and as I mentioned we are thinking of changing our way we do traffic studies so we would do it ourselves rather than have the applicant do it.  That hasn’t exactly been finalized yet but I’ll talk to Ed and we’ll figure out a way to get it started while school’s in session.

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder stated and Ed was working – I haven’t heard recently the work he was doing on the way the traffic study is going to be presented in terms of giving us a better summary and…

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated you know time flies so I’m not exactly sure that is going to be ready for this project although we had thought about it so we’ll see.

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder stated because I know we had one meeting about it and then it…

Mr. Robert Foley stated we never had a follow up meeting.  That was the idea I was pushing. 

Mr. John Klarl stated obviously our traffic consultant has to look to the scope concerning what’s going to be studied traffic wise. 

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated yes, the best case scenario would be have him that firm all set to go by May 1st or something, right after the special meeting because that’s going to dictate whether – let’s say the sports field is an alternative, or they should probably always take into account the sports field just for the purposes of traffic so they really don’t need to know exactly which alternative they’re going to study…

Mr. John Klarl stated the sports field work would be done by June 10th or so.

Mr. David Steinmetz stated I think the most important thing, and following the Chair’s comment, I think as long as you can begin to give thought to what intersections need to be studied as part of the scope and we can discuss that at the April meeting, then you can send your – we were assuming this was being done by your traffic consultant under the new, the almost new protocol that you’re going to follow, at least that’s what we had been led to believe.  As long as we have a discussion at the April special meeting about scope and intersections I don’t see any reason why, during the month of May or the beginning of June, your traffic consultant cannot begin doing the baseline data gathering that has to be done.  I think you could probably all, right now, determine what those intersections are but we have a month to think about it and discuss it at the end of April.
Mr. Robert Foley stated we would definitely have to start before the end of the school year.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated I think that’s important that we get those statistics in there.

Mr. David Steinmetz stated we’re ready to get going as soon as you – and to fund it.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi asked I think Chris you mentioned something about the blasting in the EAF, you want to clarify that?

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded it’s part III of the EAF, of course I did not number the pages, but it would be question 5 which is the second page that I typed up part III towards the end of the document.  It’s “will the proposed action adversely affect ground water?”  Toward the bottom of the page and it says “description of its impact and important” and it says “proposed topographic alterations and rock blasting.”  I would remove the words “rock blasting” since according to the applicant they won’t be blasting.

Mr. Robert Foley asked which page again?

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded it’s way to the end after all the SEQRA forms, then I type up a part III and it’s the second page of part III at the bottom of that page.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated I’ll also state for the record, and I won’t read it tonight we can review this at the special meeting but we did receive a memo from the Conservation Advisory Council regarding the site walk.

Mr. David Steinmetz stated we saw that memo also.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated that will be discussed at more length at the special meeting and we also did receive some comments from John Bernard regarding the EAF and I think those are more appropriate to be brought up also at the special meeting.

Mr. David Steinmetz stated understood.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated I’ll turn this over to Jeff, looking for a pos. dec. on this.

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder stated Mr. Chair I move that we adopt a pos. dec. on this project. 

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi asked do we need to do anything else on this?

Mr. John Klarl stated we’ve already brought up the special meeting and we discussed the site inspection.

Mr. David Steinmetz stated we’ll see you at the special meeting.

PB 15-95    c.
Letter dated February 21, 2012 from Joel Greenberg, AIA requesting Planning Board approval for a new car washing system with a canopy to be located at Enterprise Rent-A-Car located at 2077 Cortlandt Boulevard (Route 6).

Mr. Joel Greenberg stated for the applicant.  Just want to bring you up to date and just very quickly review what was discussed at the work session.  As you know, this is a company called Geo-mat which I think I explained at the last meeting as a fairly new company, about 7 or 8 years old who has actually gotten a contract for the Enterprise Rent-A-Car, I believe also national Rent-A-Cars to put in these environmentally friendly type car washes.  In most cases theses Rent-A-Car places basically just take a hose and sprits the car and the water, especially in cold weather, will come down usually onto the roads, freeze up and so on and so forth.  As I showed you at last month’s meeting, there is now, the company’s name is Geo-mat, and a mat is actually embedded into the blacktop and all of the water and whatever comes out of the hose is basically collected on this mat and then recycled.  Also, at the same time too the oils and stuff that might be coming off the car are separated.  There’s an oil separator so you’re basically taking out the bad stuff, recycling the good stuff so it’s just something I think is very environmentally friendly and I think will be an asset to this particular site.  As John Klarl said, because of the location of this carwash we had to go to the Zoning Board for two Variances; for a side yard and rear yard Variance.  It was the position of the Zoning Board that they would not act on the Variances until this Board had a motion of approval.  In addition, Mr. Frank Rugetti who is the neighbor directly to the west of us was at the meeting and requested some information.  I met with him twice at his home just to see exactly what he was seeing and basically we came up with a solution which I will pass out.  Mr. Righetti had basically two concerns; basically they were the noise factor.  Again, even though this is all, everything is recyclable it is basically the same hose except that the water is being recycled and captured instead of going down the blacktop onto Route 6 so there is no additional noise factor.  One thing he did complain about which has basically nothing to do with this application but I felt we could accommodate him at the same time, when they wash the cars they also vacuum the cars and that does make a lot more noise than a hose obviously.  So, what I’ve agreed to if you take a look at the site plan, right now between the blacktop and the property line of Mr. Righetti, what I agreed to do is to remove the vacuum machine and bring it down to the corner down at the lower left hand corner of the Geo-mat.  This will number one, get it away from there also if you can see from that drawing the back of the Geo-mat which faces Mr. Righetti’s property will now be a full petition instead of open on four sides it’ll be closed on the fourth side.  By bringing the vacuum down to this particular point over here, the residences over to the east of that property are much further away than Mr. Righetti’s so that the noise factor should not be a factor with these others but it’ll help and reduce the amount of noise that Mr. Righetti gets.  Basically, we’ve accommodated the most immediate neighbor because his house is very, very close to the property line in this particular instance and we’d ask for a motion of approval so we can proceed with our Variances.  Obviously I’ll answer any questions that you might have.
Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi asked are you proposing to put the structure around the carwash?

Mr. Joel Greenberg responded yes, in other words there will be walls on the side facing Mr. Righetti’s house, yes.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated it’s already a very small area.

Mr. Joel Greenberg responded yes, but again we’re not losing any parking spaces.  This is the same spot where they wash the cars now.  Also, one thing I forgot to add and I met out of the site with Chris Kehoe and he had a very good suggestion which I don’t know if I mentioned it at the last meeting.  Because it is not exactly, as you would say a roomy site, as the cars came in off of Route 6 there’s an area over here where the customers are coming in to drop off their cars come over here to this area here.  Unfortunately the handicap spot which of course can be used which reduces the amount of cars that can be brought in at the same time.  Chris’s suggestion which is an excellent one, is to take this handicap spot, move it next to the carwash and then that would give us an additional two parking spaces for the cars to be brought back here instead of having the congestion that you have.  Let’s say, I think their busiest days are probably Friday and Monday when people are picking up cars and people are bringing back cars.  This will actually add two additional cars to the area where customers come in, get the handicap spot over in this corner over here which happens to be right next to the handicap ramp which makes a lot of sense.  Right now a handicapped person would have to park way over here, wheel themselves across a traveled way where cars come in which is dangerous and this would be moved over and located back over here next to the handicap ramp.  I think we’ve taken care of the environment, we’ve taken care of the handicap and made it much easier for them and at the same time added two additional cars for customers to come and park their cars, bring the keys back and then the runner takes the car and brings it down into the inventory area down below.  I think we’ve listened to the neighbor, listened to the Planning Board.  Chris had a fantastic idea to help the handicapped and I think all and all it’s a win/win for everybody.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked so Joel, the cars, this is where you’re proposing to build?

Mr. Joel Greenberg responded yes, that’s not the right shape.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated that’s my point, so it’s more head in.

Mr. Joel Greenberg responded Mr. Righetti, I don’t know if you know the property he has these huge, beautiful hedges between his property and Enterprise property and Enterprise is giving his landscapers permission to come on the property to trim the hedges and everything.

Mr. John Klarl stated which he says he keeps manicured.

Mr. Joel Greenberg responded and they are.  I saw him just before the weather got warm and they were manicured all winter.  But, seriously, we have the hedges which are year round and now we now we have no opening for him to see – he’s just basically going to see the end wall of the building.

Mr. John Klarl stated if I recall Joel, at the Zoning Board of Appeals meeting, he’s most concerned about the vacuum.

Mr. Joel Greenberg responded and the vacuum we’ve taken care of by putting it at the other end, yes that’s correct.  His basic problem was the noise factor.  Let’s face it, I sat down on his deck and all I hear is cars down Route 6 going “psh, psh, psh” constantly but whatever we can do within our property to help them out obviously we have no problem.

Mr. Robert Foley stated so even if there is a noise problem at the new location coming from that machinery, we have an Ordinance that could…

Mr. Joel Greenberg responded yes, and if Code Enforcement wants to check it out and they have to get a new one that makes less noise obviously…

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated I’m not aware that Mr. Righetti has ever filed a complaint regarding the vacuuming that’s been going on there.

Mr. Joel Greenberg responded no he hasn’t but when I was over at his house he said “oh, by the way as long as you’re here…”  So, I said no problem we’ll do it.  Bob Foley, obviously if there’s any question with regard to the amount of noise and the decibel level we’ll correct that also.

Mr. Robert Foley asked and the houses to the east of it are far enough away?
Mr. Joel Greenberg responded yes, there is a solid wood fence along the entire property line.  There’s a large slews way over here and then there’s houses, so these houses, like Mr. Righetti’s house is probably within five feet of the property line.  These houses have to be at least 20 to 25 feet from the property line and way, way far back.

Mr. John Klarl asked Mr. Greenberg you’re going to attend the next Zoning Board of Appeals meeting and explain to the Zoning Board of Appeals what transpired with yourself and Mr. Righetti?

Mr. Joel Greenberg responded I thought you just recorded it.  I have to repeat it now?  Yes, of course I will.

Mr. Robert Foley asked with the extra parking, the queuing up of cars trying to get in at a busy hour, there’s never been an incident or an accident on Route 6 has there?

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded no, I can’t remember but I think I sent you all an e-mail but when we were there 4 or 5 cars being delivered by Enterprise employees all came back in at once.  It was probably a Monday and they were bringing them all back.

Mr. Joel Greenberg stated what happened was, Chris is correct, and what happened is that you have the runners which bring the cars back and bring them down to this parking lot then you have a let’s say, you have four runners, there’s a fifth guy who comes over here.  When the one is finished putting the cars in he takes them all back to wherever they – and it’s a very good deal too…

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated they bring a van in, they take the drivers away…
Mr. Joel Greenberg responded they’re paid very well for doing that.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated but they put them down to the lower storage area when they brought them in and then one at a time they were bringing them up to hose them down and vacuum them in the back.

Mr. Robert Foley asked so they’re attentive to the customer coming in with the cars and if there’s a backup of cars…

Mr. Joel Greenberg responded correct, and as Chris just said there’s this whole area down below too.  Thanks to Chris’s suggestion we actually have two more spaces on the upper level for cars to…

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated well Chris can only make suggestions.  The idea of rearranging the handicap space would really be up to Ed, the Director, to see if that works.  But, when we were out there, both you and I wanted to park and that handicap space and the required space on both sides of the handicap space really limits the usability of that.
Mr. Joel Greenberg stated I think we measured it, I think we can probably get two additional cars by moving the handicap spot to the back.  Again, we’ll discuss that with Ed.  I think if Chris and I show him the way I’m sure we’ll be able to do it.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi asked what would be the height on this structure?  I know the width and the length is going to be approximately 14 feet by 33 but what is…

Mr. Joel Greenberg responded I show the actual height of the structure is probably about 11 feet to the peak.  At the eave then it’s probably about between 7 ½ and 8 feet.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi asked and this would not stand out among that area?  From what you’re telling me, I was there but I don’t recall all the shrubs and all that.

Mr. Joel Greenberg responded again, this is the corner where it’s being proposed, there is a solid wood fence which is actually -- I can barely reach the top.  It’s over 6 feet high.  then, Mr. Righetti has these huge hedges which are probably also over 6 feet high.  Basically, this thing will be nestled with a solid fence on one side and high hedges on the other side and no openings toward Mr. Righetti.
Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi asked do we need ARC to look at this at all or is that something that – because I’m not sure what the finishes are on this from the outside and all of that.

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded if you want to approve it, it could be subject to Zoning Board, ARC and then also to the satisfaction of the Director of Technical Services.  But, I did do a site inspection, at least the time that I was there, it was very quiet and then they brought all those cars in and they managed to manipulate the cars around and they seemed like they knew what they were doing.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi asked any other points on this?  

Mr. Steven Kessler stated Mr. Chairman I move that we approve the application subject to Zoning Board, Architectural Review as well as the Department of Technical Services’ approval.

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 

Mr. Joel Greenberg stated thank you all very much.  I want to wish you all a Happy Passover and a Happy Easter.

Mr. John Klarl stated we’ll see you at the Zoning Board of Appeals meeting.

PB 21-08    d.
Application of Nida Associates for Final Plat Approval of a 3 lot major subdivision of a 4.28 acre parcel of property located at the northeast corner of Albany Post Road (Route 9A) and Baltic Place as shown on a drawing entitled “Subdivision Plat for Nida Associates, Inc.”, prepared by Scott Gray, P.L.S. latest revision dated December 3, 2011.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi asked is there anyone here to speak on this case?
Mr. Chris Kehoe responded no, I did talk to Mr. Mastromonaco and told him I didn’t think it was necessary that he attend.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated I think all we’re looking to do here is prepare a Resolution.

Mr. Robert Foley stated Mr. Chairman I make a motion that we prepare a Resolution for a final approval for our May 1st meeting.

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 



*



*



*
NEW BUSINESS 

PB 13-07    a.
Letters dated March 21, 2012 from Brian Panessa and Edmond Gemmola, R.A. regarding the construction of 3 temporary greenhouses and other site changes located at the Hilltop Nursery on Route 9A as shown on a drawing entitled “ Proposed Site Plan, Hilltop Nurseries, Inc.” prepared by Edmond Gemmola, R.A. dated March 21, 2012.

Mr. Brian Panessa stated and I’m here to address the violation to my property at Hilltop Nurseries LLC.  I hope to resolve this through the Permit process.  Unfortunately, I was not aware in constructing what exists on the property today 3 greenhouses on the southeast part of the property.  They have been constructed.  I’m asking for approval to get a Permit to then construct them properly.  Or, I should say, they have been constructed properly.  Ed Gemmola has reviewed them.  He has written a letter reflecting that they have been properly constructed and I’m asking that the Board allow me to get a Permit to then move through the process properly.  I, unfortunately again, did not realize that I needed to have the Permit for these temporary structures.  They are temporary structures.  As some of you may be aware, I do have approval for that part of the property to construct, I believe it is a 30’ x 30’ greenhouse as well as a 40’ x 60’ two-story barn in that location.  Until I do so I put up these temporary structures to be able to house plant material and to allow customers to shop in the area.
Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated I think there are a number of issues that we had discussed at the work session which I’m not sure that you were here but the one is what you just mentioned that you did the construct those 3 temporary greenhouses without a Building Permit.  We also feel that there’s an area of the approved plan that has changed and it concerns the nursery stock display garden which is towards the front of the property where it – maybe Chris you can describe more what the changes…

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated one thing that was discussed at the work session is the plan that Gemmola created, once you carefully review it and compare it to the approved plan, you can see the three or four or five areas where you’re recommending or requesting changes but I think what the Planning Board wants is a better, clearer explanation and I’m eliminating 6 spaces here and I want to move those 6 spaces.  I want to put two of them here.  I want to do this here or do that there because several parking areas are being relocated.  I think the one Mr. Bianchi is talking about is the 7 parallel spaces near the southbound Route 9 ramp, that’s one area and then there’s the other far corner where the wood pile was which you’re putting some material storage bins in there, that’s another one of the changes.  But, I think they want to a clearer definition of what was approved and exactly what you’re changing, written out.  Correct me if I’m wrong.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated I think not only that but I think on the drawing if you could just sort of highlight with a color to say this is the change.  We were sitting at the work session trying to compare maps and plot plans and it became a little difficult to do that.  The onus, I think, is on the applicant to identify clearly, enumerate the changes that are being made versus already approved and then I think we can move forward.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated and one of the issues that I’ll have to check with Code Enforcement about is the prior approval did show the nursery stock display garden, that back corner in the residential zone.  That is consistent from the original approval to this approval which surprises me but I’ll check with Ken Hoch about that.  But then I want to ask him about the additional material storage bins because you’re proposing those in the residential zone.

Mr. Brian Panessa responded I am.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated yes, so I have to double check with him to see if that’s even permitted.  I assume that not even the nursery stock display was permitted but that was shown on your approved plan from years ago so I have to confirm with him about that issue.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated I thought there was another issue about some topography changes that are taking place.
Mr. Brian Panessa responded I can address that and this is a little bit of a story but some of you may not be aware, I’ve had an issue with New York State from the time that we went to go ahead and do this project.  New York State had approved a Permit that the drainage to this property go into the storm basin on the east part of this property.  The east part of this property is on the corner of the 9 South ramp and Route 9A.  There was a catch basin there and that catch basin runs directly to – it runs under the 9 South ramp and then it runs into a larger catch basin that runs directly along 9 and then it actually heads behind Hilltop and then it runs down Maiden Lane.  That’s the direction of the water.  When we started construction on this project and went to find those basins they had disappeared so therefore, in the middle of the project, it ended up happening that I had to, at the bottom of the driveway, bury a 3,000 gallon tank of which it catches all of the water from the property and then what I needed to do is I needed to pump that water 300 feet over the crest of the property so that it runs down back.  Now, that is a $50,000 ticket that it cost me and New York State is not willing to bend other than to tell me that I need to now cut my driveway.  I need to cut the road and I need to go in the other direction and move the water towards Ron Luposello’s storm basin right in front of his driveway.  Now, what’s somewhat comical to me is the water at that point in time runs across 9A, then it starts to head south and it crosses the 9 ramp, crosses under there, then it crosses back over 9 and it comes back to the same place in the basin that I originally had the property engineered for.  So, long story short, the hundreds of thousands of gallons of water that I need to pump over the crest of the hill goes into an area that catches a lot of water and therefore, for me to properly landscape the 9 South ramp there, what I ended up doing was I raised the elevation of the land so that I can properly screen that entire area along the 9 South ramp.  That’s exactly what we did.  There’s a rip rap wall there with the elevation change and what I’m looking to do now is, I’m looking to landscape that entire 25 foot buffer at that elevation so that the plant material and the garden that’s going to be created there is not killed by the hundreds of thousands of gallon of water that I need to pump over that hill.

Mr. Chris Kehoe asked so that’s in the area of where the 7 parallel parking spaces are proposed on your new plan?

Mr. Brian Panessa responded correct.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi asked and it abuts the south ramp on the on-ramp?

Mr. Brian Panessa responded southbound on-ramp yes.  Relative to the parking, the parking between the two non-conforming buildings in the back, we pulled 4 parking areas out of there.  That is actually a paved area for the two rental properties.  It’s a dangerous entrance/exit for the tenants, so what I did was, I pulled those parking spots out of there purely because of the danger factor.  That pavement is going to be ripped up, discarded and that area is actually going to be either a garden area for the tenants or a lawn area.

Mr. Chris Kehoe asked where are you talking about?

Mr. Brian Panessa responded those are directly between the two buildings Chris, the non-conforming residential buildings.  There are 4 parking spots between those two buildings.  Those are being eliminated.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated I see on the approved plan 4 spaces over to the side of those buildings.

Mr. Brian Panessa responded yes, but there’s also 4 spaces between the two buildings.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked but you’re also proposing 6 new ones to the right of the buildings?

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded right.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated the 6 new parking spaces that are being proposed to the right of the existing residents.  this is why we need a drawing that shows what is changing there because we’re struggling trying to go between two drawings, trying to find all these changes you’re describing, what the State is requiring you to do, that should show up on a drawing somewhere, the topography of the site that’s changed should show up on here as well as the location of your 3 structures that you’re proposing.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated and also if you’re saying that you did those elevation changes for a new landscape buffer maybe you should show the landscape buffer, generally speaking that you’re proposing 50 plants or trees, whatever you’re proposing in that buffer.

Mr. Brian Panessa responded okay, very well.  We were in a crunch time to get this done and that’s why the details are not there.
Mr. Steven Kessler stated but all the topography changes and all the movement of earth and rock has been on your property and not on the State property?

Mr. Brian Panessa responded correct.  Obviously we’ll remedy everything that is necessary to remedy expeditiously as I possibly can.  We’ll be at the next meeting.  We’ll work with Engineer and Architect to get that all squared away.  What is most important to me this evening is that if in fact there is any way in which we can remedy through the Permit process the structures that have been already constructed.  It’s a large area.  It’s an area in which I need to utilize at this critical time of the year for my business and I’ve had this conversation with Chris and Ed and Ed said to bring it to your attention and see if in fact there was something that we could do relative to the permitting.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked you’re proposing, just so I’m clear Mr. Panessa, you’re proposing that you be allowed to finish whatever that means construction of the 3 temporary structures and not do anything else that you’ve proposed in this application?

Mr. Brian Panessa responded I’m saying that I would like to do it all simultaneously.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated but it seems to me what you’re saying is, for lack of a better term, you want to occupy the greenhouses with all your new plant material and put the tarp over it and finish those off but then what he needs to do for all of the rest of the site, he’s already done a lot of that but then he can only remedy it based on what you tell him to do.  You may say “no we don’t want those 7 parking spaces that you’re proposing over there and we don’t want those material storage bins in that back corner.”  So, he can’t do any of that, he’s just proposing it now.

Mr. Brian Panessa responded correct.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated that’s what I meant.  I misunderstood.  You say you want to do it all simultaneously but you’ve done nothing other than the erection of the greenhouses and perhaps some topography changes on the Route 9A side.

Mr. Brian Panessa responded correct, and there have been no changes to the parking.  I’m requesting that we make those changes to the parking.  The buildings have been constructed.  They have not been completed and there have been some elevation changes.  What I’m saying is I’m going to remedy whatever needs to be remedied through the proper process but in the meantime what I’m asking for is to be able to utilize those structures while we work through the process to remedy what I screwed up.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked but nothing’s been approved yet for you to remedy the rest of it.  I’m trying to come up with a compromise here that if you want to utilize the greenhouses and finish those, that’s one thing, but everything else is unapproved until it’s approved.

Mr. Brian Panessa responded correct.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked so you do no other work in terms of parking, or setting up those storage areas in the back, or get rid of the 4 parking spaces between the buildings, or landscaping, or anything at this point until we understand exactly what you want to do but if you need to put something over those 3 greenhouses that’s something we may consider.
Mr. Brian Panessa responded that’s exactly what I’m asking.  Nothing gets touched.  We put a cap on those greenhouses.  They get utilized for plant material and customers to be able to walk through and shop and I don’t touch another rock on that property until we go through the proper process.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated because obviously all these lines on the map – people are parking all over there so the fact that he’s showing 7 parallel spaces, people may sort of be temporarily parking there anyway but then he shows 4 spaces back here on the approved plan which he’s going to change to 2 but if you go stand in that corner now you can’t tell that there were 4 spaces necessarily.  Maybe you can I don’t know but…

Mr. Brian Panessa responded you’re right Chris because as you know for this approval to happen for this particular project we couldn’t use pavement on the property because for porous reasons and so forth so you’re absolutely right, there are no lines or bumper blocks or anything that reflect that this 10 square feet or 100 square feet whatever it is, is for parking.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated but it seems to me the material storage bins in the residential corner back there, future landscaping and future rearrangement of parking is something that you would have to do a better job of showing on a plan and then I think the Planning Board should go out and take a look at the site.  You can do that our normal which would be Sunday the 29th if you wanted to do it then or wait.  It’s up to you.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated that’s a fantastic idea.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated I drive by there multiple times a day, I can stop in anytime.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated you either do it on your own or maybe do a normal one on the 29th.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated I think we should, given the history of the site and the fact that there are so many different issues that have come up with the site, I think it’s appropriate that we do it as a Board and schedule a site walk for the Sunday before the…

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated I think it’s the 29th.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated one thing that I wanted to point out is on when we get to the Resolution stage of this particular case, I want to make it very clear in the Resolution that there are no further changes can be made to your property without the Planning Board’s approval because of the history of things that have gone on there.  We want to make it very clear so you can have it, and we can have it and…

Mr. John Klarl asked are you presently before the Justice Court with some kind of violation?  Has your violation been served on you by the Town?

Mr. Brian Panessa responded yes, Ken has served the violation…

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated but I think that’s different than a ticket.

Mr. John Klarl stated no, I think what happened is he got a notice to remedy so he’s just before Code Enforcement not before the Court yet.

Mr. Brian Panessa responded correct.

Mr. John Klarl stated so you haven’t received a date with a Court order?  So, Code Enforcement has brought him…

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated Code Enforcement has told him to come to the Planning Board.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi asked can we get permission tonight to allow him – unless anybody has any objection to that – allow him to complete the 3 temporary greenhouses…

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated and that is a Building Permit issue.  He needs to deal with Ken Hoch.  

Mr. Steven Kessler stated it’s the sense of the Board that it should move forward.

Mr. John Klarl stated it should be subject to.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated we don’t have to vote on it or anything it’s just that…

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated I would vote on it for the record.

Mr. John Klarl stated and I would make it subject to the Code Enforcement.  We’re not replacing their expertise.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked when you say temporary, how long are we talking about just so we’re clear?

Mr. Brian Panessa responded probably 18 months to 24 months.

Mr. Steven Kessler asked two years?

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated but that would assume that at some point you’re either proposing to build those pretty large expensive structures or – I can understand that you’re calling them temporary because they’re temporary in nature but they could be temporary permanent.  I mean they could be up there for years and years.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated 24 months is a long time.

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder asked what are your plans for the spot?

Mr. Brian Panessa responded the plans for the spot is to actually put a formal greenhouse there in addition to that a two-story pole barn.  The pole barn of course in the second floor is two two-bedroom apartments.  It may happen.  It may not happen.  I may be in front of you again saying in a year or two years that forget about the temporary structures I want them now to be permanent.  Really, frankly it’s an evolving business and you don’t know how to best utilize the property as the business evolves.  Right now at this stage of the game of the business, it’s just under 3 years old, it makes most sense to utilize that particular part of the commercial property with greenhouses versus an indoor structure.
Mr. John Klarl asked how many temporary greenhouses do you have now?

Mr. Brian Panessa responded well they are connected but it’s 3. 

Mr. John Klarl asked is there canvas on any of them?

Mr. Brian Panessa responded no.

Mr. John Klarl asked have you bought the canvas yet?

Mr. Brian Panessa responded yes.

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder asked so the original approval was just for the barn?

Mr. Brian Panessa responded and a greenhouse.

Mr. Jeff Rothfeder stated and the greenhouse.

Mr. Brian Panessa responded and a greenhouse.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi asked what’s been advertised as a construction of 3 temporary greenhouses and other site changes.  So, we’re just looking at the 3 temporary greenhouses at the moment?  The other site changes have to continue through the process.

Mr. Brian Panessa responded absolutely.

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded but I wouldn’t get too hung up on the word “temporary.”  They’re going to be there as long as he – because, a greenhouse is something that appears on sites like this.

Mr. John Klarl asked why don’t we give him a certain date and have him renew it….
Mr. Steven Kessler stated and then you’ll need an amended site plan to show them permanent.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated that sounds reasonable.  We can vote on this tonight as a sort of partial approval of what’s been requested.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated we’re not approving anything.  We’re just letting Code Enforcement know that we have no problem with the completion of the construction of the 3 greenhouses with no other changes to take place on the property.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated because I think ultimately when you approve a revised site plan you would approve these greenhouses as part of that site plan.  What you’re doing tonight is you’re letting him proceed to the Building Permit process to finalize all the necessary Permits.  It’s sort of backwards.

Mr. John Klarl stated tonight is just about the 3 temporary greenhouses.

Mr. Peter Daly asked how will we say this?

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi responded I think what we want is an approval of the construction of 3 temporary greenhouses.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated an approval for the completion of the construction of the temporary greenhouses.

Mr. John Klarl stated as located.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated as currently located with no other site changes to take place until the application gets its formal approval of this Board.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi stated that sounds good.

Mr. Peter Daly stated I move that we approve the finish of the construction of these temporary greenhouses and no other site changes until that has been worked out with staff and to satisfaction of Code Enforcement.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated and also schedule…

Mr. Steven Kessler stated and approval of the Board.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated and come back for site plan approval from this Board.

Mr. Peter Daly continued and they need to come back for site plan approval and we still want to set that site visit?

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi asked do we want to do a site walk?

Mr. Chris Kehoe responded yes.

Mr. Peter Daly stated and let’s also set a site visit for April 29th.

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated and that would be the only that day at 9:00 a.m.
Mr. Steven Kessler stated just on that issue, it would be important for us to have before that an exact itemization of what you want to change and perhaps show us, mark, indicate, stake something where those changes are taking place so that we are not wasting our time. 

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated obviously, since you’re in the business you can think about how you’re proposing to landscape that so maybe sketch something up or at least be prepared to say what you’re doing.

Mr. Brian Panessa responded you’ll have all of the details.

Mr. Steven Kessler stated okay.

Mr. Robert Foley asked you would have that for our next meeting?

Mr. Chris Kehoe stated the deadline for the next meeting is April 18th which is only two weeks from tomorrow so he doesn’t necessarily have to have – you will have it before your site inspection.

Mr. Thomas A. Bianchi asked is that clear?  Do you understand now?

Seconded with all in favor saying "aye." 



*



*



*
ADJOURNMENT

Mr. Peter Daly stated I move that we adjourn.


*



*



*
Next Meeting: TUESDAY, MAY 1, 2012

I, SYLVIE MADDALENA, a Transcriptionist for the Town of Cortlandt as a subcontractor, do hereby certify that the information provided in this document is an accurate representation of the Planning Board meeting minutes to the best of my ability.
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